MINUTES 

College Executive Council • February 2, 2010

San Diego Miramar College

Present: Daphne Figueroa, Kathy Werle, Joyce Allen, Patricia Hsieh, Brett Bell, Sandi Trevisan, Franchesca Gade, Lou Ascione

A.  Approval of Agenda 

Add:  Auto Tech Facility Expansion (Bell)

Table:  TRIO (Gade)

B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Approved 1/26/10 minutes.  

C.  Guests

Adela Jacobson, Darrel Harrison

D. CHANCELLOR’S CABINET REPORT (Hsieh)

•  At the end of this academic year, the District projects an enrollment of approximately 260 FTES above target.

•  Postcards will replace the class schedule direct mail for summer; class schedules will be available on campus.  A condensed class schedule will be mailed in the fall; complete class schedules will be available on campus.  A survey will be coordinated by Lynn Neault to determine the impact of the summer postcard mailing, but will not affect the fall plan. Participants will include students, focus groups, community groups and be available online. 

•  A new campus climate survey is being proposed for November 2010.

•  A proposed “shared governance evaluation instrument” will be discussed at DGC.

• Hsieh will scan and post online the recent ARCC (Accountability Reporting for Community Colleges) report for all to review.  Hsieh requested vice presidents, in particular, review and discuss with their respective staff.  The report will be shared with the Board of Trustees on 2/18/10.  

•  Hsieh will post online the trend data reflecting non-credit to credit student matriculation.

•  Lynn Neault will develop a draft diagram that represents a district-wide integrated planning process. 

•  Chancellor Carroll wants to meet with shared governance groups at each college.  A tentative date of Tuesday, 2-3 p.m. on April 20 was agreed upon.

•  SDSU has screened 1800 student transfer agreements to determine eligibility, but will only be able to accommodate 1,000 transfers.  UCSD has increased its transfer slots for community college students to 2200, up from 1900.  

•  Miramar items on the next Board of Trustees agenda:  1) child development center formula changes; 2) ARCC report; 3) several construction/facility items

•  As of today, 5 retirement requests have been received from Miramar faculty/staff – 3 classified, 2 non-teaching faculty. Miramar is requesting backfill approval for two classified positions and adjunct funds to backfill one non-teaching faculty.  The non-teaching faculty position supported by categorical funds will not be backfilled.  Miramar’s retirements will save the district approximately $200,000.  Across the district, 51 faculty filed retirement papers (63 total staff).

E.  NEW BUSINESS

1.  Auto Tech Facility Expansion (Bell)

Bell distributed a status report for the auto tech building expansion, which included a budget breakdown for construction and FF&E.  An FF&E binder was developed by faculty with input from the VPI and VPA.  Bell stated his goal is to have binders for each project completed one year in advance of anticipated construction completion.  CEC approved the binder as an “information item.”   The auto tech project is expected to be complete in March 2011.

F.  OLD BUSINESS

1. Faculty Hiring List (Werle)

Werle distributed final prioritized faculty hiring lists (new position and replacement requests). A taskforce of the hiring committee has revised the process for use next year, which will go to the entire Hiring Committee in March. 

2. Proposed Reserved VP Parking (Hsieh)

Gade stated the students do not approve of the recommendation for assigned parking for college administrators and/or CEC members on a permanent basis.  Figueroa restated the Academic Senate’s position to leave the decision to the President.  Classified Senate do not approve of the recommendation for assigned parking at this time, but would revisit the issue after construction completion.  Hsieh expressed her appreciation for everyone’s input, but stated many other staff members are required to travel off campus and return.  She said this is primarily a matter of time management and scheduling and prefers not to limit an assigned parking privilege to a single group.  She will not support the recommendation for assigned parking at this time. 

G.  REPORTS

1) H1N1 Pandemic Flu 

No report.

2) Academic Senate  (Figueroa)

The first regular meeting of the semester will be today from 3:30 p.m. – 5 in S5-108. Donations will be accepted in memory of Mary Strobbe’s husband, who passed away recently.  The donations will be sent to the Smithsonian in memory of Bob Strobbe’s love of entomology, to enhance the museum's insect collection.  The Academic Senate has nominated April Koch for a $5,000 diversity award.  The winner will be announced in April. 

3) Classified Senate (J. Allen) 

Classified Senate will meet Feb. 3rd at 11:30 a.m.

4) Associated Students (Gade)

ASC held a successful “welcome back” event for students.  Spring Fest will be postponed to Feb. 24.  ASC leaders will attend the March in March in Sacramento on March 22.  The ASC has “adopted” a local Girl Scouts group – cookies are on sale in the ASC office.   

5.  District Governance Council 

No report.

6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  

No report. 

7.  District Budget Committee (Bell) 

No report.

8.  District SLOAC Committee 
No report. 

9.  District Accreditation Committee (Werle)

The District has agreed to conduct a district-wide survey of district services to facilitate quality improvement.  Lynn Neault will provide a researcher to Miramar College two days per week; he will work with the campus Research Committee.  Werle is seeking office space and will announce a start date, when arranged.

Announcements

•  Harrison questioned the fact college vocational programs have no link to the college Career Center.  Werle said the issue will be discussed in Academic Affairs with possible reorganization.  While the Career Center needs to serve the entire college campus, it should also link with the career/technical programs, according to Harrison.  

•  President Hsieh complimented ASC for identifying a student who will work closely with the accreditation process (Liz Orr) and for placing “Accreditation Update” on their meeting agenda monthly.  Hsieh requested the Academic Senate and Classified Senate do the same. 
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